Regular Meeting
July 23, 2015

Council President Hill called to order the regular meeting of the Flemington Borough Council.  Flemington Borough Council present July 23rd, 2015, Paul LaRocque; Albert Hill; Sheila Weaver, Traci Kuntz and Steve Hoy.  Also present were William Brungard, JR Probst, Jo LaRocque, John Guliocello, Tony Mahon Gearhart, Herr representative Tim Boardman and “Hi Neighbor” Committee (HNC) representative Megan Lucas.  Absent were Mayor Durkin and Wayne Allison. 
MINUTES – LaRocque motioned to approve the June 25th and July 9th, 2015, meeting minutes; Kuntz seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
PUBLIC COMMENT – Tony Mahon gave the Goodwill Hose Fire Company’s report for the year thus far.  It included 67 calls, 34 of which were in Flemington.  Their call volume has increased by 12 calls since last year at this time.  The fire company has received the state grant in the amount of $12,345.61.  They were able to purchase tools, which included an exhaust fan, vent saw and 15 sections of 5” supply line.  The AFG grant to replace engine 7-1 is still pending.  The have a gift raffle planned for September and a pig roast planned for October.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

Commercial Insurance Renewal – Hoy motioned to renew with Arogonat for $20,393 (an increase of $872 from 2014); Kuntz seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.  (Selective quote was for $21,444)
NEW BUSINESS


Vacant Council Seat – Council received two letters of interest for the vacancy—one from John Gugliocello and one from Megan Lucas.  Council President Hill opened nominations.  Kuntz nominated Megan Lucas to fill the seat.  LaRocque questioned whether or not a conflict of interest existed since she’s an ambulance association employee.  Council did not agree that a conflict exists.  President Hill asked for further nominations.  No other nominations were made; nominations were closed.  Council voted 4-1 with Weaver voting no in favor of appointing Lucas to the vacant seat with her term expiring on December 31st, 2015.

Employee Retirement Plan – Charity explained the change in staffing from Met Life with Wendy Bowes taking a position with Generations Asset Management. Wendy has been the Borough’s representative for many years.  The employees discussed the change and requested that the Borough continue their relationship with Wendy Bowes and move its retirement accounts with Generations Asset Management.  LaRocque questioned if the accounts are fully funded.  Charity will gather some info for Council on this.  Hoy motioned to approve the change as requested by the employees; LaRocque seconded.  Motion was carried unanimously.
COMMITTEE REPORTS


Sewer – The committee reported a significant amount of I&I in the line at West Fourth Street and Herr Street between James and Birch Streets.  It was estimated by our engineer that the project including engineering fees could cost close to $125,000.  The committee is requesting a $150,000 budget.

Streets – The committee is looking into pricing for the bridge project on Canal Street.  The PennDot program may be able to assist with the costs.

Recreation – The crew painted the dugouts and concession stand.

Hi Neighbor - Megan Lucas presented the financial report for the “Hi Neighbor” Committee.  In addition, she provided copies of the minutes.  She announced their fundraising success from the ring toss game at Riverfest and a funnel cake stand at the 175th Loganton Hometown Celebration.  They are planning a festival at Grove Park on September 11th and 12th.
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
ADJOURN:    LaRocque motioned to adjourn at 7:40 p.m.; Weaver seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
ATTEST:
Charity H. Walizer-Etters, Secretary/Treasurer

